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Directions to Lone Pine Cemetery: From Tekoa  take highway 27 west to Fair-
banks Rd, turn left to Sieveke Rd, turn left 1 mile to cemetery on right 

  

HELP WANTED  
The  Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery need help! 

Of course, we always need volunteer help to keep up with the relent-
less growth of brush but sometimes we need to hire help in the form 
of contractors with equipment  to mow grass & weeds and to move 
piles of brush to burn or remove brush from the cemetery.  We are 
looking for help from farmers near the cemetery or local contractors 
to work by the hour or by job bids as needed.   

Please contact Jim Irwin at 509-200-0786.  

Officers of: Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery  
President:  Terry Smiley tbsmiley@comcast.net 

Vice president: Pati Smiley tbsmiley@comcast.net 
Sec/Treas: Jim Irwin jwirwin38@gmail.com 

If you have information, articles, pictures, or would like more information, or to make a donation, please con-
tact any of the above officers or  

Email: jwirwin38@gmail.com / phone: 509-200-0786  
mail: 601 Village Way  Unit 46, Walla Walla WA 99362 
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Earlier this week, my cousin Tonyia sent me a large box 
with many old family things in it. One thing I found was 
an obituary from September 23, 1913 in “The Latah En-
terprise” newspaper. I will attach it with this e-mail.  
The women is MJ Robertson. Her complete name is 
Margaret Jane (nee Breeding) Click Wood Robertson. 
She is the mother of William Henry Click II who is buried 
in Lone Pine. It appears Margaret Jane is there too. Ob-
viously in an unmarked grave, maybe close or next to 
her son who died 9 months after she did? 
I thought you would want to know this. If you want more 
information on her, I have her on my Ancestry.com site- 
there is lots of info there and a photo. She is listed under 
Click family. Let me know how I can help. 
By the way, my cousin Tonyia is the fabulous lady who 
along with her dad located William Henry Click’s grave 
site and put the marker down. Thanks Tonyia!! 
Lori Gray                          The Click Family 

our search for pioneer ancestors buried  
in the Lone Pine Cemetery continues to  
have success. 

our search for pioneer ancestors buried  in the Lone Pine Cemetery continues to  have successes 
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Photos by Terry & Patti Smiley 

 The Students  in the photo below, from  
the Upper Columbia Academy , HOPE 
Group, cleared the brush on the south  
side around  one of the cemetery’s larg-
est  stones marking the grave of Knute 
and Sarah Erickson. 

Knute Erickson was born on 29 Jun 1864 
as the first child of Erik Gulbrandsen 
Svenskerud and Anna Mathes Knutsdat-
ter Ramseth. He immigrated in 1870 
from Norway at the age of 16.  When he 
was 27 he married Sarah Hortell on 04 
Jul 1891 in Colville, Washington. He died 
on 10 Aug 1908 in Hot Lake, Union, Ore-
gon, Buried at Lone Pine Cemetery 
  

Erickson Children: 
Earnest Erickson was born on 

21 Jan 1893 in Tekoa,  . He 
died on 16 Aug 1973 in Seat-
tle, Washington. 

Marcus O Erickson was born on 
26 Nov 1894 in Washington. 
He died on 08 Oct 1973 in 
Coeur d'Alene,  Idaho,  . 

William B Erickson was born on 
05 Oct 1896 in Tekoa,  He 
died in Mar 1965. 

Olive Erickson Higbee was born 
in 1899    She died in Jun 
1967 in Spokane, WA 

Maybelle D Erickson was born in 
1902 in Colville WA   

Blanche Erickson was born in 
1903. She died on 24 Dec 
1924 in Spokane WA 

Elmer Erickson was born in 
1905 in Washington. 

Enoch Erickson was born in 
1901 in Colville WA.   



Officers of: Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery  
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Sec/Treas: Jim Irwin jwirwin38@gmail.com 

If you have information, articles, pictures, or would like more information, or to make a donation, please 
contact any of the above officers or  

Email: jwirwin38@gmail.com / phone: 509-200-0786  
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In partnership with the Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, the Washington Trust 
is proud to administer the Heritage Barn Initiative, Historic County Courthouse Grant Program, 
and Historic Cemetery Grant Program, funding rehabilitation projects across the state. To date, 
these programs have supported the preservation of 101 barns, 59 courthouses, and 22 cemeteries, 
and there’s much more work to be done.  

Historic Cemetery Grant Program 

In the 2016 legislative session, the legislature passed House Bill 2637 establishing a grant program 
to support preservation of historic cemeteries throughout Washington. The program is intended to 
benefit the public by preserving outstanding examples of the state’s heritage and to enable historic 
cemeteries to continue to serve their communities and honor military veterans buried within them. 
During the first round of grant funding in 2018, the program received 47 applications requesting over 
$1.6 million in grant funds. The Historic Cemetery Advisory Committee awarded the $450,000 that 
was available in grant awards to 22 projects across the state. While the program does not require 
matching funds, the program is nonetheless anticipated to help leverage nearly $400,000 in addi-
tional work to those historic cemeteries selected for funding. 

These three grant programs have provided critical funding for significant historic resources across 
the state. We thank Governor Inslee for his past support of these important programs and urge con-
tinued funding for each in the proposed 2019-21 capital budget. 

Help save historic places by becoming a member of the Washington Trust for Historic Preservation!  
join online at: preservewa.org/membership ONTACT GOVERNOR INSLEE 

The Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery  will certainly be supportive of  the Historic Cemetery Grant Pro-
gram.  The grant program, it’s self, may be historic as it is the first one that we know of  that is ad-
ministered by the State of Washington for cemeteries.  We are thrilled that the state has finally put it 
on the list of things that are important to preserve even though barns and courthouses seem to have 
a higher priority than deceased pioneer ancestors.  Hopefully we will be able to work our way up the 
ladder and one day receive a grant to preserve the Lone Pine Cemetery.  In the meantime we plan 
to keep on with our efforts to preserve the Lone Pine as best we can for future  generations.  

All contributions of funds and  volunteer workers will be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Support preservation in the Washington 
State budget! 


